
 BOARD REPORT 
 01/09/2024 

 Board Members: 

 Stephanie Thompson 
 ●  Attended the virtual NM ECECD tribal communication meeting 
 ●  Viewed the LESC meeting on 12-13-23 in support of STEM 
 ●  Attended the virtual NSBA Rural Education Virtual Summit 
 ●  Attended the virtual Navajo Nation School Leadership meeting 
 ●  Attended the virtual MSAC new member onboarding meeting 
 ●  Attended virtual meeting with Dr. Sunita Satyapal. 
 ●  Attended the virtual Northern NM STEAM Coalition meeting 
 ●  Attended the virtual Quality New Mexico Excellence in Learning Committee 

 meeting 

 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 

 Safety and Security  ●  Attended drills and met with administrators / continued with training 
 new administrators 

 ●  Attended New Mexico Safe Schools Conference 
 ●  Finished developing Board Policy for Armed CSM position 
 ●  Ordered automatic timers for school zones 
 ●  Started implementation of the new visitor management system and 

 finished moving them out to all of schools 
 ●  Met with Elementary Principals and briefed them on changes to 

 crossing guards for next year 

 Public Relations  PR continues to celebrate school events and other happenings. In 
 November we highlighted: 



 ●  Celebration of National Native American Heritage Month including 
 offerings of cultural foods, festivals, and days dedicated to 
 showcasing traditional dress. 

 ●  Highlighted Board of Education President, Stephanie Thompson, at 
 the NSBA 2023 Council of Urban Boards of Education Annual 
 Conference. 

 ●  Spotlight for Ms. Sara Gurrola as the “Jaguar of the Week” with 
 classroom post. 

 ●  Covered Sports at FMS: Football and soccer games. 
 ●  Offered free Family Education Webinar on Communication with your 

 Child. 
 ●  Continued efforts to encourage voting including help from Rocinante 

 and FHS students. 
 ●  Celebrated students excelling at Esperanza, McKinley, Bluffview, 

 Country Club, Hermosa, Ladera del Norte, Animas, Mesa View, 
 Heights, Northeast, McCormick, and San Juan College High School. 

 ●  Celebrated student interns from CTE/WBL doing a fantastic job at 
 their sites. 

 ●  Highlighted Student Nutrition’s Thanksgiving feast in providing meals 
 to 8,624 students, 503 visiting siblings, and 2,705 parents and 
 grandparents. 

 ●  Offered parents webinar on social media and gaming. 

 Equity Council 
 ●  January 26th: A leadership conference for these three schools and 

 their equity councils will be held at Central Office. 

 Athletics and 
 Activities 

 ●  District 1-6A for new alignment is appealing the football districts on 
 the basis of unbalanced teams in the 3 districts. Appeals are being 
 heard on Dec. 11 

 ●  We had 3 athletes that were selected and participated in the 
 NMHSCA All-Star competitions (2 for football and 1 for cross country) 

 ●  Construction on the FHS baseball field is well underway and is 
 progressing nicely.  Irrigation system should be going in soon, then 
 the new grass will be placed in. 

 ●  Our boys soccer coach at PV has begun filling out a grant for lights at 
 PVHS soccer fields.  We are working to get lights at the soccer 
 facility. 

 Other  ●  Will attend and present to the PSCOC/PSFA to request money for 
 system upgrades.  January 5 and January 11, 2024 



 ●  Legislative kick off dinner 1/16/24 with Lobbyist Scott Scanland. 
 ●  Will attend NMSBA Board Member Institute during the Legislative 

 session 2/1-2/3 
 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading 

 indicators of HRS.  It is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative 
 discussions with school leaders are happening.  Looking forward to 
 presentations on leading indicators 2.3, 2.6, 3.1, 3.3, 3.6 

 Nate Pierantoni- Support Services: 

 Multicultural Office  ●  Thursday, December 14, 2023 - Dr. Garrity and Diane Arrington 
 attended the district Cabinet Meeting from 9:00 am - noon. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 3, 2024 - A professional development for all 
 ELD Site Specialists was held from 8:00 am - 3:30 pm at Central 
 Office.  Flashlight 360 PD was provided as well as time to share 
 best practices for ELA resources. Data points for reporting student 
 progress were discussed. 

 ●  Friday, January 5 - Dr. Garrity began working with the local Navajo 
 Nation Chapter Houses to gather information for the Impact Aid 
 grant. 

 ●  Monday, January 8, 2024 - The Multicultural Office met to plan and 
 prepare for the upcoming ACCESS assessment window and the 
 Avant assessment window. 

 Nursing and Mental 
 Health 

 ●  Daybreak is going well. Mental Health Services for 
 families/students/employees. Roberto has shared info via email 
 and social media. This will occur monthly until May. (8 classes). 

 ●  Working on New Scenarios for Drills for the target responder teams 
 at schools 

 ●  United Way has donated Lice kits. DOH has implemented standing 
 orders from the state so we can pass those out. We have handed 
 out 25 kits to students. United Way will also be working on 
 fundraising for hygiene products for our homeless kids and kids 
 who can't afford them. United way did provide Christmas gifts for a 
 few of our neediest families as requested by our social work team. 

 ●  County Wide medical forms, that would be uniformly accepted by 
 all schools, will not be happening, based upon Aztec’s refusal to 
 implement. 



 ●  Statewide diabetes medical management plan has been 
 implemented for MDs to use for our diabetic patients 

 ●  Need a resource SW for the district. Position posted 

 Exceptional 
 Programs Office 

 ●  EPO will be providing all building administrators, special education 
 teachers, and related service staff with IEP Behavior Goal training 
 during the month of January. 

 ●  EPO will be providing targeted training in the second semester to 
 support all staff, including general education teachers and 
 educational assistants, to support students with disabilities in their 
 classrooms. 

 ●  EPO is growing their own Diagnosticians and SLPs.  In the last 
 year we have two new district diagnosticians who have completed 
 internships, and this Spring will have an SLP Intern, who can 
 become an SLP-A in the district next school year. 

 Bobbi Newland - Chief Financial Officer: 

 ·  The 40  th  day student count numbers were certified and sent to PED on 
 1/3/24.  The 40  th  day count came in at 10895.5 FTE. The FTE numbers are used 
 to calculate our SEG funding. The 10,895.5 student count is below the 22/23 40 
 day student count of 11,033. If the decrease in FTE continues into the 80th and 
 120th day student counts that will result in a decrease in the district’s SEG 
 funding for next year. 


